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In Memoriam Professor Cazlyn Green Bookhout

On August 4, 2003, Professor Emeritus Cazlyn Green
Bookhout died at 96 after a life dedicated to teaching,
research, and to the improvement of the Duke Univer-
sity Marine Laboratory, Beaufort, NC, U.S.A. On
receiving his Ph.D. from Duke University in 1934, he
became a member of the Department of Zoology,
teaching invertebrate zoology and related subjects at
the University. During the periods 1939-1968 and
1971-1987 he offered advanced courses during the
summer terms at the Marine Laboratory and served as
the Director from 1950 to 1968. As Acting Director of
the Cooperative Program in Biological Oceanography
from 1961-1970, he supervised the launching of the
RV 'Eastward’ which provided for teaching and
research opportunities for qualified scientists from uni-
versities and colleges throughout the United States.
This program led to the development of the National
Science Foundation ‘University National Oceano-
graphic Laboratory System." Professor Bookhout's
research focused on the development and distribution
of crustacean larvae in estuarine and oceanic waters
and the effects of pollutants on the larval stages. His
work, frequently in collaboration with scientists from
European and U.S. institutions, resulted in 63 publica-
tions in national and international journals. He was an
active member of several U.S. scientific organizations
and also participated in a number of annual meetings
of the European Marine Biological Association.
Throughout his scientific career, Professor Bookhout
publicized the activities of the Beaufort laboratory at
international scientific meetings, frequently spending
his sabbaticals conducting research at worldwide
marine facilities.

‘Bookie’, as he was affectionately known by his
many friends throughout the international marine
community, continued his dedication to the Duke
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Marine Laboratory even into his 90's, serving as a
member of the Advisory Board of the Laboratory.
While remaining seriously focused on his scientific
endeavors, visitors to the Laboratory will remember his
humor and expertise on the croquet court.

Professor C.G. Bookhout will be remembered for his
contributions to our understanding of crustacean
development. ‘Bookie’ will be remembered for his con-
sideration for students and visiting staff.
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